
Moville Chamber of Commerce Minutes 
November 13, 2018 

 
Opening prayer was given by Rev. Harold Werley. 
President Chris Countryman thanked Yellow Rose Catering for preparing the lunch. 
Old Business: 
• Jeannie Krueger reported there is a balance of $8,019.04 after paying for today’s 
meals.  
• Minutes are available online at visitmoville.com or by contacting Lisa Fouts. 
• School News: Superintendent Doug Glackin reported that the musical was a 
success this past weekend. WC Quiz Bowl participants won a recent tournament 
over Heelan. On Monday, October 11, the school was in a lockout situation following 
an attempted abduction in Bronson. Boys and girls basketball and wrestling are 
underway at this time. Mr. Glackin would like ideas on how to increase veteran #s at 
the school planned program. It was suggested to talk to the Legion. 
• City News: Mayor Jim Fisher said that all the parks are winterized. Crews already 
had their first use of sand & salt following the ¾” of snow that fell last week. Cement 
projects are delayed due to the weather.  
• MCDAI: No news on the grocery store project. Holiday lighting committee has been 
formed and they are researching ideas. The new cul-de-sac off of Fair Street will 
have cement poured next spring. 
• Siouxland Big Give: $470 was donated on that one-day fundraiser to MCDAI – 
funds will be used for the lighting project. 
• WC Career Fair: Positive response from participants and students/parents. Good 
attendance.  
• Halloween Parade: WiaTel provided 320 hotdogs and 280 were used – a good 
turnout.  
• Thanksgiving Drawing: Jeannie stated that the drawing ends Friday, November 16 
at noon. All canisters will be picked up and 20 $20 winners will be drawn and 
notified Monday, November 19. 
New Business:  
• Community Thanksgiving service will be Sunday, November 18 at 4 p.m. at Trinity 
Lutheran Church 
• Santa Day: December 8, 2018 from 11-12:30 Masons will be serving hotdogs & 
hamburger lunch for a free will offering. Proceeds benefit the Community Basket.  
 
Guest Speaker:​​ Mark Nahra, Woodbury County Engineer, spoke about upcoming 
bridge/road projects in the area over the next few years. Also discussed the 
Frontage Road. 
 
Next meeting: Monday, December 10, 2018 at Moville Community Center 
 
Today’s Meal/Attendance: 26 


